	Sutton School Committee

Sutton, Massachusetts 01590


The Sutton School Committee met in Room 1A of the Sutton Municipal Center on Monday, October 27th, 2008.

School Committee Members present at the meeting were Mr. Paul Brennan, Chair, Ms. Liisa Locurto, Vice-chair, Ms. Tracey Zuliani, Secretary and Pamela Beaton Graves.

Administrators present at the meeting were Dr. Cecilia Di Bella, Superintendent.

Others present – Mr. Rich Levansavich, Community Service Learning Program Coordinator

 and Ms. Erin Christiano, School Adjustment Counselor.

Agenda Item 1 – Call to Order

Mr. Brennan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Agenda Item 2 – Citizen Forum

No one wished to speak.  

Agenda Item 3 – Consent Agenda

Ms. Locurto moved and Ms. Zuliani seconded to approve the Minutes of the October 6th, 2008 meeting and the Bill Schedule dated October 27th, 2008, as presented.

Carried 3/0 with Ms. Beaton Graves abstaining.

Agenda Item 4 – Student Update

Ray Magner, Student Representative, reported the following:

· The Senior class has begun selling Heberts chocolate bars to raise money for the class trip to Florida, with sales going well.  

· The Junior class had its first meeting with Unibank on personal finance; topics included common financial mistakes and college financing.  These will occur about every two months.  

· Many new clubs and organizations have formed, including a Ping Pong Club and a Gay/straight Alliance.  

· The National Honor Society has elected new officers.

· The Drama Club will be producing Our Town, with nearly twice as many students auditioning for parts in the wake of last year’s successful productions.  

· The seniors are well into prom preparations. 

· Next week is ‘French week’; croissants will be available for sale. Other fun activities are also planned. 

· The Environmental Group is encouraging recycling; an electronic recycling day will be held and there is a new battery recycling station in the high school.  

· The athletic teams have been pretty successful; all have good records and many teams have made it to the district games.

Agenda Item 5 – Overnight Trip to Camp Sunshine
Mr. Rich Levnsavich and Ms. Erin Christiano addressed the Committee seeking approval for this  Community Service Leaning Project; an overnight trip to Camp Sunshine in Sebago, Maine for 10th, 11th and 12th grade students during the February school vacation week.  Camp Sunshine is a free camp, run by volunteers, for children with life-threatening conditions.  Our students will work at the camp and when they return to Sutton will share information about the activities and their awareness about life-threatening illnesses.  A SEFT grant will cover the cost of transporting the students to the camp and some teachers are pursuing a Class 7d license in order to use the school vans to transport students to the camp.  

Ms. Locurto moved and Ms. Beaton Graves seconded to approve the trip to Camp Sunshine as presented.

Carried 4/0

Agenda Item 6 – Approve Amendment to Medications Policy
Dr. Di Bella stated that this amendment to the Medications Policy is necessary to allow the nursing staff at the Before and After School Program to dispense epinephrine, should it be necessary to do so.  Dr. Wendell, the school physician, is in agreement with this amendment to the Medications Policy.  Upon adoption by the Committee, this amendment will be included in Section I (D) of the Policy Manual.  

Ms. Locurto moved and Ms. Beaton Graves seconded to approve the amendment to the Medications Policy as presented.  

Carried 4/0

Agenda Item 7 – Approve School Committee Goals

Ms. Zuliani presented the School Committee Goals, with the changes discussed at the meeting on October 6th.  

Ms. Locurto moved and Ms. Zuliani seconded to approve the FY’09 School Committee Goals as presented.









Carried 4/0

  Agenda Item 8 – Update on FY’09 State Budget
Dr. Di Bella provided an update on the impact of recent FY ’09 state budget cuts on the Sutton School District.  By and large, Sutton has survived the first round of cuts relatively unscathed; no local or Chapter 70 school aid has been cut.  The ‘Circuit Breaker’ account and the Academic Support Grant from the Department of Education have been cut, but these are relatively nominal cuts without any adverse effects.  However, it was noted that there may be subsequent cuts, including local aid, with a potentially deeper affect.

Agenda Item 9 – Briefing on Referendum Question 1 on State Ballot

Dr. Di Bella provided a brief presentation outlining the impact that passage of the state ballot Question #1 would have on the school budget, should Question #1 pass on Election Day next week.  In real dollars, Sutton would lose nearly $6 million in local and education aid, which represents a total budget reduction of almost 10%.  This reduction, which would begin in January ’09, in the middle of the fiscal year, would have a devastating effect on Sutton’s FY09 school budget.  In light of that, the Committee is taking a rare public stand on this issue.

Ms. Locurto moved and Ms. Zuliani seconded a motion to oppose Question #1 on the November 4th State ballot.  

Carried 4/0

Agenda Item 10 – Discuss Policy Manual
The Committee determined that the Policy Manual is better discussed in a separate meeting, devoted entirely to this subject. The first of these meetings has been scheduled for Monday, November 3rd at 6:30 p.m. in the Superintendent’s Conference Room.  This will be posted as an open meeting and the public is welcome to attend.  Subsequent meetings will be scheduled as necessary.

Agenda Item 11 – Superintendent’s Update

Dr. Di Bella reported the following:

· As a follow-up to the athletics presentation at the last meeting, fluorescent vests have been ordered and are expected to be in soon.  Dan Delongchamp, Athletic Director, has made contact with other schools about potential interest in participating in an ice hockey program.  There has been no interest yet, but he will continue to pursue it with other schools.

· On Nov 6th, Lauren Dubeau, Simonian Center Principal and Title I Director Tina Schirner will host a parent coffee to provide information about the Open Court reading program.  

· In the past week, there have been two fascinating and unusual events; the first was a visit from Abe Lincoln in the Simonian Center and the Elementary School, where he gave a presentation and spoke at great length about the civil war.  This visit generated numerous very interesting questions from the students.  The second event was a visit from Chief Warrant Officer Garry Melia, a parent of three students in the district, and his crew in his Black Hawk helicopter, which landed on the Little League ball field on October 23rd at 9:07 a.m.  He has served numerous tours of duty in Iraq and this was his final flight and wanted the students and community to have an opportunity to learn about the many different types of missions he flew.  He and his crew spent the entire day at the school, along with another parent who is a nurse and reservist, who brought a Red Cross ambulance.  Both told stories of their missions and answered questions from students all day.  It was a wonderful opportunity for the students to hear personal accounts of service in this way.  

· Many, many thanks to Jeff Paulhaus and the Boosters for their wonderful work on the baseball field the last few weeks; they provided sod, equipment and reseeding.  Jeff has donated all materials and his time and has made an unbelievable improvement to the field.  This was a wonderful effort by all!

· Reminder to the community that a large voter turnout is expected on Election Day.  Please be alert to the fact that between 8-8:30 a.m. and 2:30-3:00p.m. there is considerable bus and parent traffic.  If voting at the Simonian Center, please avoid those hours if possible!

· Chief Maynard is issuing parking citations for parking around circle of the high school, so please observe the ‘No Parking’ sign or you will be ticketed. 

· Verizon has committed to broadcasting the local access channel (and thus the School Committee meetings) on the new Fios cable offering, scheduled to begin in January.

Agenda Item 12 – New Business, Agenda Items, Action Items

A request was made to have a technology update at the next meeting to address the numerous changes to the technology program.

Agenda Item 13 – Adjournment to Executive Session

At 8:05 p.m., Ms. Beaton Graves moved and Ms. Locurto seconded to adjourn to Executive Session for the purpose of discussing contract negotiating.  

Carried 4/0

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carol S. Colena

Recording Secretary 
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